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Director of Planning and Urban Development

                                        Penny St. Louis Littell

      January 7, 2010


      ADAM ELHADI M 


24 MECHANIC ST #1 


PORTLAND , ME  04101


CBL: 013  J028001
Certified Mail 7009 0820 0001 4187 9141


Located at 79 CUMBERLAND AVE


Dear ADAM :


An evaluation of the above-referenced property on 12/18/2009 shows that the use of the building


fails to comply with  City of Portland Zoning ordinances.  Attached is a list of the violations.


This is a notice of violation pursuant to Section 6-118 of the Code. All referenced violations


shall be corrected within  24  days of the date of this notice. A re-inspection of the premises 


will occur on February 1, 2010 at which time compliance will be required. 

The legal use of this building is two single family residences.  The rental of rooms or spaces within a single unit is not allowed per City of Portland Zoning Ordinances.

· When we met on 12/18/09 you informed me that the illegal use of the building would cease by 12/31/09.  At that time you believed that the multiple families occupying in unit 2 would be moving by 12/31/09.    

· In a telephone conversation on 1/06/2010, you relayed to me that the multiple families occupying Unit # 2 were still living in your unit.  In this phone conversation you stated that they would be out by the end of the January

· I am sending this letter as a notice of violation and as notice that an inspection will be made on February 1st 2010 to verify that the use 79 Cumberland Avenue has been brought back to compliance.   

Failure to bring the building into compliance will result in this office referring the matter to the City of  Portland Corporation Counsel for  legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code. 


This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Section 6-127 of the Code. 


Please feel free to contact me if you wish to discuss the matter or have any questions. 


Please be advised that the Portland City Council has amended the Building regulations to 


include a $75.00 re-inspection fee. This violation will automatically cause a re-inspection at 


no charge. If there are any subsequent inspections, however, the $75.00 fee will be assessed 


for each inspection.


Sincerely, 


Suzanne Hunt @ (207) 874-8707 


Building Inspector
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